
#155 
Geser Bat-Erdene 
Juneau, Alaska 
UAF Funding 
 

Dear Representative Foster, 

 

My name is Geser Bat-Erdene. I'm an international student from Mongolia at the University of 

Alaska Anchorage. I'm writing today to urge you to support HUOA 6: Adding $16 million to the 

Governor's proposed budget of $325 million, offered by Rep. Adam Wool.  

 

I had an opportunity to advocate for the University at the beginning of last month in Juneau. The 

future of the state is built on investing in the human capital. The University has given me the 

opportunities that I couldn't have had anywhere else. 

 

We recognize the difficulties that the economy faces and can't even imagine how you deal with 

this crisis. Nevertheless, we still urge you to support the University.  

 

Many thanks for the work that you do. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Geser Bat-Erdene 
  



#156 
Katie Hunter 
Kenai, AK 
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Jeremy Hunter 
Kenai, AK 
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Dear Members of the House Finance Committee: 
  
As the chair of the department of history at the University of Alaska Anchorage I urge you support the 
amendment proposed by Representative Guttenberg to raise the University of Alaska budget request 
from the $325 million put forth by the governor to the $341 million request put forth by the Board of 
Regents. 
  
I urge this both for very immediate, tactical reasons, but also for more critical concerns regarding the 
University. 
  
Tactically, if there is even a hope of getting a figure around $325 million out of conference with the 
Senate, you must go in with a higher figure. 
  
But the real problem is that a reduction from $325 million would represent the fourth year in a row that 
University had suffered budget cuts aggregating to about eighteen percent since 2014. The fourteen 
percent reductions we have suffered up to now have already done serious damage to the University. 
Many young and promising faculty and students have simply chosen to take their talents and energies 
elsewhere rather than endure the uncertainty about whether programs they support and desire will 
survive.  
  
University administration increasingly behaves like a wounded animal, capable of thinking of anything 
other than revenue generation. This is having direct effects on the quality of student education as higher 
workload (more classes with higher enrollments) mean faculty simply have no time to employ the high 
impact teaching practices have been the hallmark of UAA programs over the last decade and a half. 
  
Getting something more or less like a neutral budget for the University would be the first sign of light at 
the end of the tunnel. It would provide the first assurance that this crisis might one day end and we could 
get back to making our priority quality education for our students. It would also provide faculty, staff, and 
above all students of the University hope in the future. It can instill faith that their legislators perceive them 
as more than simply an indulgence upon which the state wastes funds but an investment (the returns on 
which are vast) in the human capital that will build the dynamic and diverse economy that can support the 
broader revenue stream the state requires to function. 
  
Thank you very much for your time and consideration. 
  
Paul Dunscomb (23/L) 
Chair 
Department of History 
University of Alaska Anchorage  
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From: Karenvanreenan@gmail.com VanReenan [mailto:karenvanreenan@gmail.com]  

Sent: Thursday, March 02, 2017 4:16 PM 

To: LIO Fairbanks <Lio.Fairbanks@akleg.gov> 

Subject: No New Social Workers 

 

I am completely alarmed by the actions of OCS Director Christy Lawton.  

Christy Lawton is asking the legislature for more money for 22+ New Social workers.  The 

reason why I am alarmed for this request to get funding for new hire frontline social workers is 

as follows. 

1. Christy Lawton as OCS Director is not and has never been in compliance with federal 

regulations regarding OCS funding on a federal level.  

This shows complete arrogance and incompetency. 

Christy Lawton does not even follow OCS motto on PRESERVATION OF THE FAMILY. 

2. As state of Alaska social workers, they are all mandatory reporters for abuse or crimes against 

children. yet when my grand nephew was assaulted by his foster placement with bear spray, a 

death threat to kill him and the foster mother, not one social worker removed him from the home 

or even bothered to file a police reports. 

3. Several social workers covered up crimes against my nephew. Sarah Alden stole my nephew's 

cell phone that had video of a huge pile of crystal meth that my nephew recorded as proof of the 

drug activities that went in in the home.  Sarah Alden told us that she took the cell phone and 

erased the pictures and videos of the drugs in his placement home.  Sarah Alden has never 

returned the cell phone to my family. The cell phone was bought as a birthday present and was 

stolen by OCS state employees Sarah Alden.  

3. Jaylene Day, Sarah Alden, Nora Slow, Nicole Haverlik are just a few social workers known to 

have hidden evidence of a crime against a child. All of the above were told of the drugs, alcohol, 

domestic violence in the home and the death threat to the 10 year old child. 

Jaylene Day said that she investigated and found my nephew to be in a " SAFE DRUG FREE 

HOME". 

Yet the child was only removed after the state troopers made another visit to the home on 

another domestic violence call.  

4. Christy Lawton has social workers and supervisors that are operating in ways that are 

borderline criminal and don't follow any state or federal laws.  This criminal activity needs 

addressed soon before more children are hurt under Christy Lawton authority.  

5. more New frontline social workers is not the answer to the ongoing problems within OCS.  If 

MS. Lawton can't keep her social workers she has now from committing crimes against children, 

do you really think that Christy Lawton will train 22 New Social workers to obey the law? Up 

think not. 

How can the Alaska legislature just keep funding OCS with money to destroy families when you 

all know that OCS is not in federal compliance to receive funding on any level. 

I am worried about what will happen if you fund 22+ more social workers that will in the long 

run be over zealous criminals that run a state agency in such a criminal matter. 

And to pour salt in our wounds our very own Alaska legislature takes money from the permanent 

fund dividend to fund such a agency as OCS. 

I am against the funding of new social workers! You need to clean up the mess of social workers 

that exist now.  
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I am against funding OCS in any manor.  REAL CHILD ABUSE IS reported to the police and 

prosecuted as such. 

Overzealous social workers are destroying the family unit by doing their jobs. on their own 

personal feelings and taking children for themselves or their friends to adopt.  

I do have all the proof of everything I talked about in this email. And proof of other crimes 

committed by OCS social workers that I have not told you about. Like perjury.  

Do what's write for families in Alaska and DEFUND OCS NOW!  

Regards, 

 

Karen M. VanReenan victim of OCS Fairbanks Alaska 

Fairbanks Alaska 99707 
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